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obituaries

DOUGLAS B. CHAPMAN

BAR HARBOR - Lawyer,
community visionary, man
of God, compassionate
friend and counselor to peo-
ple at every level of society,
Douglas B. Chapman, 79, of
Bar Harbor, died peacefully
on July 19, 2016. He was
born Jan. 28, 1937, in Ban-
gor, to Douglas T. Chapman
and Hilda E. Chapman.

Doug was a graduate of
Saint Francis Xavier Univer-
sity and Dalhousie Universi-
ty, where he received his law
degree. In 1964, Doug joined
the Bar Harbor law firm now
known as Fenton, Chapman,
Wheatley & Kane P.A., found-
ed by L.B. Deasy in 1884. He
was admitted to practice in
Maine courts and in the U.S.
District Court, District of
Maine, that same year. He
eventually practiced before
the U.S. Supreme Court, U.S.
Court of Appeals and Pas-
samaquoddy Tribal Court.
From 1969-1970, he served
as county attorney for Han-
cock County.

According to Dr. William
Horner, grandson of L.B.
Deasy, Doug was integral in
shaping the community peo-
ple know today. "Doug was a
big man of great depth who
had big visions for his com-
munity and an even bigger
heart," Horner said. "He
cared passionately about
this place." Horner contin-
ued, "He carried the standard
for a prestigious law firm.
His generosity and love of
Mount Desert Island history,
seasoned with a respect for
the work of his legal fore-
bears as well as his own
considerable work on behalf
of this place we call Acadia,
opened historical doors for
me that I could not have
imagined." Quickly develop-
ing a bedrock reputation as a
man who got things done,
Doug repeatedly devoted his
considerable intellectual en-
ergies to numerous commu-
nity project efforts.

"Doug was a gentle giant
in every way," said architect
Alan Baldwin. "He came
across like a bulldog after his
bone, but if he saw you were
in need of a bone, it would
be yours." He continued,
"Doug was a fountain of cre-
ative ideas identifying oppor-
tunities to improve his com-
munity and quality of life for
its citizens." Among those ef-
forts were low-income hous-
ing projects in Bar Harbor,
senior housing units such as
Malvern Belmont in Bar Har-
bor, the Sheltered Workshop,
the downtown streetscape
project for Main and Cottage
streets and the Bar Harbor
Waterfront Plan. He also
helped write the town's first
zoning and design review
regulations. Often, Doug
worked pro bono or for just
enough to cover out-of-pock-
et expenses.

" Doug su c c e s s f u l l y
brought $2.5 million dollars
to MDI for the redesign and
revitalization of downtown
Bar Harbor," Baldwin re-
called. "He insisted that
handicapped accessibility
must be an integral part of
the redesign." He also was
intimately involved in the le-
gal work for conservation ef-
forts, including projects for
Maine Coast Heritage Trust
and, on the Acadian Farm
development, for the Nation-
al Park Foundation. Doug al-
so served on numerous pro-
fessional boards, was inte-
gral to the creation of what
is now known as The Boat
School in Eastport, and was
a longtime volunteer on the
board of Catholic Charities

Maine.
In addition to serving his

friends and neighbors, Doug
also strived to follow his
deep and abiding faith and
to improve the lives of those
often overlooked by main-
stream society. That prompt-
ed him to work to help starv-
ing people and orphans in
India and those struggling
with chemical addiction clos-
er to home.

"For many years, Doug
worked to advance his vision
of a residential therapeutic
community for substance
abuse in Maine," said
William Patten of Mount
Desert. "His nonprofit 'The
Maine Lighthouse' (TML)
evolved from Doug's broad
range of contacts, including
the late Dr. Stanley Evans,
and was moving forward at
the time of his death," Patten
explained. "Over his many
years in the legal system,
Doug witnessed the devas-
tating human costs of addic-
tion and was passionately
concerned about the ab-
sence of adequate treatment
facilities in his home state."
According to Kathy Miller of
Somesville, Doug "kept alive
the dream of providing a
new level of care to those
suffering from addiction." It
resulted in him being named
a "Perpetual Lightkeeper" by
the TML. "He was a complex
man, with many layers and
an amazing web of personal
connections," Miller said.
"His faith was at his core."

Doug treasured the time
spent at the family camps on
Sunset Cove on Meddybe-
mps Lake. His childhood
memories, which included
his sister and his parents
and their early years togeth-
er, sustained him as he grew
older. It was important to
him that the "Sunset Camps"
were part of all his children's
formative years. All will con-
tinue to cherish those mem-
ories.

Doug is survived by his
wife, Aileen, of Bar Harbor,
and his adopted children,
Harry Chapman and wife,
Kim, of Bar Harbor, Donna
Walton and husband, Bruce,
of Seal Harbor, and Debra
Salman and husband,
Robert, of South Carolina. He
also leaves behind Ericka
Jeffers and partner, Jim
Hanscom, of Bar Harbor,
Christopher P. Jeffers and
partner, Danielle Jeffers, of
Clearwater Beach, Fla.,
grandchildren Jason Chap-
man and wife, Alexis, Abbie
and husband, Travis John-
son, Alisha and Emily Wal-
ton, Adam and Ian Salman,
Cassidy M. and James P.
Hanscom, Aidan C. and Kaili
C. Jeffers, and great-grand-
children Joe'l and Barrett.

Survivors also include his
sister, Cynthia Chapman, of
Portland, and her children,
James B. White, Christopher
Chapman White , and
Therese K. White, MD. Doug
also leaves behind dear
friend and paralegal Ruth
Baldwin, Aileen's siblings
and their families, "Mrs. Kel-
ley," as well as many long-
time friends and colleagues.

A Mass of Christian Burial
will be celebrated Monday,
Aug. 8, at 11 a.m. at Holy Re-
deemer Catholic Church, 21
Ledgelawn Ave. in Bar Har-
bor. A gathering to celebrate
and honor Doug's life will be
held afterward at the Abby
Aldrich Rockefeller Garden,
Seal Harbor.

Condolences may be ex-
pressed at

www.JordanFernald.com.

HONORABLE CONRAD KEEFE CYR

HAMPTON, N.H. - A life
well lived has come to a
peaceful conclusion with the
passing of the Honorable
Conrad Keefe Cyr, 84, on Ju-
ly 28, 2016. His longstanding
wishes to leave his earthly
existence in the comfort of
his home and to be sur-
rounded by the love of his
immediate family were ful-
filled. Conrad was born on
December 9, 1931, in Lime-
stone, Maine, the first child
of Louis E. and Kathleen
(Keefe) Cyr.

After graduating from
Limestone High School in
1949, Conrad obtained his
undergraduate degree from
the College of the Holy Cross
in 1953. In 1956 he earned
his law degree from Yale
University and thereafter
practiced law in Limestone
and Bangor for several
years. In 1959 Conrad be-
came an assistant U.S. Attor-
ney and in the 1960s em-
barked upon a very reward-
ing and highly successful
career in the federal judicia-
ry. He served as a Federal
Bankruptcy Referee/Judge
playing a very prominent
role in the successful effort
to rewrite the Federal
Bankruptcy Code. During
that time he founded and be-
came editor-in-chief of the
American Bankruptcy Law
Journal through which he
developed a national reputa-
tion. President Ronald Rea-
gan nominated Conrad to
serve as the U.S. District
Court judge in Bangor in
1981. He served in that ca-
pacity until 1989, at which
time, he was nominated by
President George H.W. Bush
to a position on the U.S.
Court of Appeals for the 1st
Circuit in Boston. Concur-
rently, Conrad was selected
by Chief Justice William
Rehnquist to serve on the
Foreign Intelligence Surveil-
lance Court in Washington,
D.C. from 1987 to 1994. On
January 31, 1997, Judge Cyr
assumed senior status and
continued to hear cases for
several years.

Even greater than his love
for the law were his love of
sports and his home life. As
a child and young man, Con-
rad loved playing basketball
and baseball with his brother
Tom and his Limestone
friends. His permanent con-
dition of "baseball fever"
caused him to grab a glove
and pitch anytime there was
bare ground. Playing in sum-
mer baseball leagues in
Aroostook County was a
wonderful respite from the
demands of college. Later
on, he added tennis and golf
to his interests. Home life
mattered most of all. Family,
relatives and friends can at-
test to the joy and fun we
had with Conrad holding
court at dinner and in the
den discussing important

news of the day, events of
the past and stories that any-
one had to tell. He whole-
heartedly enjoyed the com-
pany, opinions and perspec-
tives of others in his home,
and to Conrad, home was
several places -- Limestone,
Winterport, Grand Falls, NB,
Brewer, Ocean Ridge, FL and
Hampton, NH--whether they
were residences, or places
dear to his heart.

Conrad is survived by his
loving and devoted wife, Di-
ana Sanborn Cyr of Hamp-
ton, N.H., his loving and loy-
al sons, Keefe Cyr and Jef-
frey Cyr and wife Shelley, all
of Winterport; his grandchil-
dren, Cody, Courtney and
Ryan Cyr; his admiring
brothers, Thomas of Cross
Lake, Michael and wife
Eleanor of Sinclair and
Daniel of Bangor; and in-
laws, Dawn Mitchell, Robert
and Billie Cooper and Ted
Sanborn. Conrad was a cher-
ished uncle to many
nephews and nieces, Jon,
Peter, Robert and Heidi Cyr,
Julia Carciero, Kirsten Is-
mael, John and Peter Pirie,
Brenda Seheult, Cynthia and
Graham Mitchell, Jr., Dawn
and Nancy Ferris, Robert W.
Cooper, Lauren Ryan, Ted
Sanborn, Jr. and Tracey Hu-
berdeau. Conrad will be sad-
ly missed and warmly re-
membered by his entire fam-
ily and his many friends.

In addition to his parents,
Conrad was predeceased by
his loving and devoted first
wife, Judith Pirie Cyr of
Grand Falls, NB; his sister,
Marilyn Cyr; and in-laws,
Sandra Cyr, Frederick W. and
Betty Pirie, Betty and Ken
Ferris and Graham Mitchell.

With deep appreciation,
Conrad's family offers a
heart-felt thank you to Jean-
Paul Gervil and Irlande
Moreau for the compassion-
ate and dedicated care they
provided to Conrad for the
past three years.

Relatives and friends are
respectfully invited to attend
his calling hours on Tuesday,
August 2, from 4PM to 7PM
at the Brookings Smith Fu-
neral Home, 133 Center St.,
Bangor, Maine and Wednes-
day, August 3, from 4PM to
7PM at the Giberson-Dorsey
Funeral Home, 144 Main St,
Fort Fairfield, ME 04742. A
Funeral Mass of Christian
Burial will be celebrated
Thursday, August 4, at 11AM
at St. Louis Church, 106 Main
St., Limestone, ME 04750.
His burial will follow in St.
Louis Cemetery, Limestone.
Those who wish may make a
donation in Conrad's name
to the Fisher Center for
Alzheimer's Research Foun-
dation, 110 East 42nd Street,
New York, NY 10017.

Condolences to his family
m a y b e m a d e a t
Brookingsmith.com

RICHARD E. ROSSITER

KITTERY - Richard E.
Rossiter, 71, died on Sunday,
July 17, 2016, from a proba-
ble heart attack.

Rick was born on April 24,
1945, in Cambridge, MA. He
grew up in Bedford, NH and
was a Manchester West High
graduate, class of 1963. As
with his father, and grandfa-
ther before him, he estab-
lished final residence in Kit-
tery, ME living on Gerry
Creek. He was the first Code
& Plumbing Inspector for the
Town of Kittery in 1975 and
had a Maine residential elec-
trical license. He became the
Kittery Superintendent of
Highway in 1978, and in 1981
became the Commissioner
of Public Works, a position
he enjoyed until his retire-
ment in 2009, after 34 years
of service with the Town of
Kittery.

Having gotten a degree in
Turf Management at Univ. of
Mass, and subsequently a
Master Gardener certificate,
established him as "mister
consultant" by his gardening
friends.

Rick was a wonderful
golfer, achieving the State of
NH Junior Medalist in 1961.
Rick was not a religious per-
son and marched to his own
drum. He was a "Buy and
Build" person with a strong
personality which typified
his entire life.

Surviving relatives have
been very impressed with
the warmth of friendship
and the local recognition
and regrets of all contacted
Kittery residents we met. He
enjoyed being your conser-
vative Commissioner. His
love of dogs was unlimited
and he has requested his
ashes to be buried at an es-
tablished location of his pre-
vious dogs. He will be join-
ing his very long time sweet-
heart (deceased) Karen
Goodwin with a headstone
and burial on the Gerry
Creek property next to her
bench, together with his
dog, Busch.

Thank you Kittery resi-
dents - you really filled his
life! For those of you that
were hunting and firearms
sharing friends, his ashes
will be placed in a sealed
military ammunition box. He
was a landowner and made
numerous friends during his
extended visits to Perham,
ME.

He is survived by his
brother, William Kent
Rossiter and wife, Ruthann
Rossiter of Bremerton,
Washington; his nephews,
Kent Rossiter and wife
Tomoko Rossiter, of Hong
Kong, RPC, and Timothy
Rossiter and wife, Alysse
Anton, of Burlington, VT, his
niece, Lynn E. Renaud and
husband John C. Renaud, Jr.
of Bedford, NH; and several
grandnephews and grand-
nieces. He is predeceased in
death by his son, Michael
Rossiter of Kittery, ME and
brother, Scott I. Rossiter of
Bedford, NH.

A private ceremony with
family and close friends will
be held at a future date. In
the interim, raise a Busch to
Rick! Online condolences
may be made, a card sent
and a memorial video
viewed by visiting www.jspe
lkeyfuneralhome.com. Care
for the Rossiter family has
been entrusted to the JS
Pelkey Funeral Home.

SCOTT WESTON BAYLES

OLD TOWN - Scott West-
on Bayles, 71, died peaceful-

ly at his resi-
dence w i t h
family by his

side July 27, 2016. He was
born November 16, 1944, in
Moab, Utah, a son of Scott
Lyman and Delores Isabelle
(Gravelle) Bayles.

While growing up in Utah,
he enjoyed hunting, four
wheeling, being out on the
range, and doing cattle
drives. Scott was an accom-
plished athlete at San Juan
High School, Blanding, UT,
graduating in the class of
1963. He enlisted in the US
Navy following graduation
and proudly served his
country for 30 years, retiring
Aug. 5, 1993. He founded
Bayles Tours and Charter
Bus Service and spent the
next 25 years enjoying the
many trips chartered and
loved to joke, tease and talk
with all his clients especially
the senior citizens.

His greatest love and joy
in his life was his family. He
met Vickie while he was sta-
tioned at Brunswick Naval
Air Station in 1985, and they
were married in 1987. Scott
was a kind, generous and
supportive figure to his fami-
ly. His words of encourage-
ment or his sense of humor
(and his laugh) would bright-
en anyone's day and he
would always add "Can't we
all just get along".

He enjoyed returning to
the family reunions in Bland-
ing, UT and visiting with
family and friends, reminisc-
ing and telling stories.

He is survived by his wife,
Vickie of Old Town; six chil-
dren, Scott W. Bayles Jr. and
his wife, Allie of NM, Lori
Tibbetts and significant oth-
er, Craig Thorne of Milford;
Butch Tibbets and SO
Melanie Martin of Hudson;
Duane Tibbetts of Bradley;
Andrea` Corley and Aryn of
TX, Chrissy Mueller and her
husband, Micah of OK;
daughter-in-law, Andrea Tib-
betts of Old Town; grandchil-
dren, Seth W. Bayles, Scottie
W. Bayles, Robbie Ketch,
Kaylee Tibbets, Brandon
Michaud, Miyah Hall, Duane
Tibbetts; siblings, Jocelyn
Johnson and her husband,
Ferd of Blanding, UT,
Dwayne Bayles and wife, Jill
of Central Valley, UT, Peggy
Palmer and husband, Vee of
Knav, UT, Dorothy Black and
her husband, Dale of St.
George, UT, Joel Bayles and
wife, Debbie of Blanding, UT,
Mona Bayles of Salt Lake,
UT, Georgia Black and her
husband, Ed of Blanding, UT;
many nieces and nephews.

He was predeceased by a
brother, Dwight; and his par-
ents.

Friends and family will
gather 7-9PM Friday at the
Birmingham Funeral Home,
438 Main St., Old Town. A
Mass of Christian Burial will
be celebrated 10AM Satur-
day, August 6, 2016, at
Parish of the Resurrection,
Holy Family Church, Old
Town. Burial with full mili-
tary honors will be at Mt.
Hope Cemetery, Bangor. All
are invited to return to the
Holy Family Parish Center
for a light luncheon and con-
tinued fellowship.

Memorial contributions
may be made to the RSU34
Education Foundation, 156
Oak St., Old Town, ME
04468.

Card of Thanks

The Family Of
ROBERT L. FEENEY

of Joneport wishes to say
"Thank You" to our friends
for the many cards, calls
and heartfelt condolences
expressed to us during our
recent bereavement.

In Loving Memory Of
Roy & Omerine Belanger

Happy Anniversary! Roy
Belanger and Omerine

Chaloult married 70 years
ago on July 23. From

Caribou to Scottsdale to
Camden, they lived the

American Dream. Beginning
their marriage with nothing
but a radio, they worked
hard and smart to make a

good life for their family and
for retirement. But their

biggest success was in love,
each marrying their true
love, which blossomed all

the more through the years.
We children are so grateful
to have had such a lady and
a gentleman for parents. We
picture you holding hands,
as you always did, and hope
the putting greens in heaven
are kind to you! All our love,
Lela Guerrette Kalkbrenner,
Pamela Belanger Brown,
Judy Belanger, Debra

Rondeau, Trina Belanger.

PAUL DAILY CHAISON

SEBASTIAN, FLA. AND
BANGOR - Paul Chaison, 77,
of Sebastian, Fla., passed
away July 23, 2016. He was
born and raised in Bangor,
ME. He was the son of Eileen
Daily and Paul Chaisson.

He is survived by his lov-
ing wife of 55 years, Polly
(O'Brien); 4 children, Kris-
tine, Kathryn, Richard, and
Joseph. Also surviving are 7
grandchildren and 3 great-
grandchildren.

Preceding him in death
were his parents; son-in-law,
Scott Sieck; and grand-
daughter, Jenniffer Elliott .

A celebration of his life
will be held on August 20th,
11 A.M. at St. Sebastian
Catholic Church in Sebas-
tian, Fla.

www.seawindsfh.com

In Memoriam

Jerry Doyle of ‘Babylon 5’ dies at 60
BY LAMARCO MCCLENDON
REUTERS

LOS ANGELES — Jerry
Doyle, best known as the
star of the 90s sci-fi series
“Babylon 5,” has died, ac-
cording to his official
Twitter account. Doyle
was 60.

“The family of Jerry
Doyle is sad to announce
Jerry’s passing,” the
tweet reads. “The cause of
death is unknown at this
time.”

Doyle starred in the
1993 TV movie “Babylon 5:
The Gathering” as securi-
ty officer Michael Garib-

aldi before becoming a
staple in the spin-off TV
series. “Babylon 5” kicked
off in ’94 and ran a total of
five seasons before wrap-
ping in ’98. A year later,
he starred in another
made-for-TV movie as the
same character, “Babylon
5: A Call to Arms.”

Doyle scored his first
role on the TV series
“Moonlighting,” along-
side Bruce Willis and
went on to receive credits
in other series such as
“NYPD Blue,” “JAG,”
“Sliders,” “Martial Law”
and “Beverly Hills, 90210.”

Aside from acting,

Doyle hosted a syndicated
radio talk show, the
“Jerry Doyle Show,” on
Talk Radio Network and
he launched his own news
platform, EpicTimes, in
2013. He published a book
titled “Have You Seen My
Country Lately? Ameri-
ca’s Wake Up Call” in
2009.

Doyle was also a one-
time republican candidate
for California’s 24th con-
gressional district in 2000.

TMZ reported the actor
was found unresponsive
in his Las Vegas home on
Wednesday and that an
autopsy is pending.


